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Minutes of Meeting

February 13, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m., by Chair Melony G. Griffith, with the following members in attendance:  

Vice-Chair Delegate Jolene Ivey



Delegate Aisha Braveboy

Delegate Tawanna Gaines



Delegate Anne Healey



Delegate Gerron Levi




Delegate Michael Vaughn
             Delegate Veronica Turner
            The meeting was opened with prayer by Delegate Michael Vaughn.  Following introductions of committee members and committee staff, Chair Griffith welcomed and introduced those in attendance. 

PG/MC 104-08 – WSSC Budget Approval- Delegate Gaines and Delegate Healey had several questions regarding PG/MC 104-08. Delegate Griffith allowed for discussion.  A favorable motion was moved by Delegate Braveboy and 2nd by Delegate Vaughn.  The bill received a favorable report. The vote was 7-0. 

PG/MC 105 -08 – MNCPPC Subdivision Appeals-After a brief explanation of the bill, an motion for an unfavorable was made by Delegate Healey and 2nd by Delegate Gaines. The bill received and unfavorable report. 7-0
PG/MC 106-08 WSSC System Development Charge-Exemptions-The bill summary was presented followed by a motion for an unfavorable by Delegate Healey and 2nd by Delegate Ivey.  The motioned carried. The bill will be reported unfavorable. (7-0)
PG/MC 116-08 MNCPPC-Prince George’s County Agricultural Preservation Easement Program-the committee engaged in a work session on the bill with a facilitated a question and answer period. Questions were responded to by Yates Clagett, PG Soil Conservation District, Adrian Gardner-MCPPC, Councilman Tom Dernoga provided answers. Delegate Healey suggested that the Committee Counsel provide some back ground research on this issue.  Griffith requested Delegate Gaines lead a work session with Matthew Bennett, Delegate Proctor (the sponsor) and other stakeholders to discuss the bill and other ag-land opportunities available in the state and how best to address the issues raised by PG/MC 116.
*A joint briefing by WSSC with Montgomery County will be held on 2/18/2008 at 5:00pm in the Delegation room regarding proposed fee increases.
T he next meeting of the Bi-County Committee will be 2/20/2008 at 9:00am.

Chairman Griffith asked members to be prepared to discuss and possibly vote on the following bills*:
108-08
116-08

117-08

* the agenda is subject to change.

